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National Statement by Afaq Ahmad, Counsellor, during the 3rd UPR of Sierra Leone
(12 May 2021)

Madam President,

Pakistan thanks Sierra Leone for the presentation of its 3rd UPR report and commends the consultative process for the preparation of the report. 

We appreciate Sierra Leone’s efforts in dealing with COVID induced challenges especially protecting health and livelihoods as well as supporting vulnerable segments through social safety- nets. 

Strengthening of the National Human Rights Commission by ensuring its compliance with the Paris Principles and maintaining “A” status is a noteworthy development. Similarly, we acknowledge Sierra Leone’s efforts to promote women empowerment including through Gender Equality and Women Empowerment Policy aimed at changing social norms and guaranteeing access to fundamental rights. We also commend Sierra Leone’s efforts towards poverty reduction and ensuring sustained economic growth including and wish success in successful implementation of Mid-Term National Development-Plan and SDG investment Plan. 
We recommend Sierra Leone to:

1. Continue taking steps to mitigate COVID related socio-economic challenges that may hinder progress on sustainable development goals.

2. Sustain efforts towards successfully implementing Gender equality and Women Empowerment Policy.
3. Continue with efforts for implementation of Mid-Term National Development Plan 
I thank you
